Valentine Wallace Haas (1890-1966)

Valentine Wallace Haas 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11,12,13,14,15,16,17,18,19,20,21,22 Name:

Sex: Male ID0468 Custom Id:

Father: Heinrich Haas (1846-1904) Mother: Caroline Whetstone (1849-1928) Spouse: Bertha Pearl Williams (1891-1933)



Valentine Wallace Haas, c. 1940, age 50

Individual Events and Attributes

Marital Status:

Occupation:

Son:

Birth: 2 Oct 1890 Defiance County, Ohio, United States^{2,3,5,8,11,12,14,17,22,23,24,25,26,27,28,29,30}

- Birth Date: 1 Oct 1890 [1] - Birth Date: 7 Oct 1890 [3] - Birth Date: Oct 1890 [2]

- Birth Place: Defiance County, Ohio [1] [3]

- Birth Place: Ohio [2] [4] [5]

- Age 9 (1900) [2] - Age 19 (1910) [4] - Age 58 (1950) [5]

1910 (age 19-20)

[1] U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007, Valentine Haas, ID0468

[2] 1900 US Census, Henry Haas, ID0384 Household, Doc5681.pdf [3] Marriage Record, Valentine Haas and Bertha P. Williams, Doc1651.pdf

[4] 1910 US Census, Caroline Whetstone, ID0385, Doc5691.pdf

[5] 1950 US Census, Lauren Posey, ID1839 household, Doc6373.pdf

-; Defiance, Defiance, Ohio, United States^{6,10,31} Alt. Birth: 1892 (age 1-2) Defiance, Defiance, Ohio, United States³² Residence: 1900 (age 9-10) at 814 Harrison St

Son: 1900 (age 9-10) Valentine Wallace Haas appeared in the census in the household of

Heinrich Haas and Caroline Whetstone in 1900 in 814 Harrison St.,

Defiance, Defiance, Ohio, United States.

Occupation: 1910 (age 19-20) Laborer - Farm Work; Springfield Township, Williams, Ohio, United

States17

Springfield Township, Williams, Ohio, United States¹⁷ Residence: 1910 (age 19-20)

Lived with mother and brother Single; Springfield Township, Williams, Ohio, United States¹⁷ 17 May 1910 (age 19)

Farmer; Williams County, Ohio, United States^{2,3,30,33}

Valentine Wallace Haas appeared in the census in the household of

Caroline Whetstone in 1910 in Springfield Township, Williams, Ohio,

United States.

Evansport, Defiance, Ohio, United States¹² Residence: Jun 1912 (age 21) Farmer; Defiance County, Ohio, United States¹² Occupation: Jun 1912 (age 21)



ph2685_tombstone_id0468_ id0578

Signature: 15 Jun 1912 (age 21) Valentine Haas; Williams County, Ohio, United States¹²

Occupation: 1913 (age 22-23) Laborer; Ball Brothers Co., Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁷

Ball Brothers Company:

Location:

- Near 12th (Memorial) and Macedonia, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana

Coordinates:

- Approximate Coordinates: 40.17700300193528, -85.3684901522694 (Google Maps)

- 40°10'37.21"N, 85°22'6.56"W

Notes:

- Parade Float, 1927 - Doc2482.pdf

Military Service: 5 Jun 1917 (age 26) WW 1 Draft Registration; Defiance, Ohio, United States²⁹

Occupation: 5 Jun 1917 (age 26) Sash Maker; Defiance, Defiance, Ohio, United States²⁹

Address: Cheney Lumber Co.

Physical 5 Jun 1917 (age 26) -; Defiance, Defiance, Ohio, United States²⁹

Description:

Medium height, medium build, dark brown eyes, lt brown hair, not bald - I think it says: Loss of right eye

Residence: 1920 (age 29-30) Williams County, Ohio, United States^{2,30,34} Residence: Jan 1928 (age 37) Stryker, Williams, Ohio, United States^{15,16}

- Residence (Jan 1928) Evansport, Ohio [1]

SourceList:

[1] Obituary, Caroline Whetstone Haas, ID0385, Doc5688.pdf

Widowed: 19 Nov 1933 (age 43) Death of Bertha^{3,35,36}

- Widowed [1] [2] [3]

SourceList

[1] Death Record, Valentine Haas, Doc1629.pdf

[2] 1940 US Census, Ph9466.jpg

[3] Death Record, Bertha Williams Haas, "Ohio Deaths, 1908-1953"

Residence: frm Nov 1933 to 25 Apr 1942 Stryker, Williams, Ohio, United States^{10,36}

(age 43-51)
- Address: RFD #1 [1]

SourceList:

[1] Death Record, Bertha wiliams Haas "Ohio Deaths, 1908-1953"

Residence: Oct 1936 (age 45-46) Stryker, Williams, Ohio, United States²¹

Census: 4 Apr 1940 (age 49) Springfield Township, Williams, Ohio, United States³

Extract:

1] Valentine Haas: Head of household - 49 y old white male, Widowed - Highest school grade attained, 8 - Occupation: Farmer, OA

[Own Account] - 1939: worked 52 weeks, earned \$0

2] Elizabeth M. Haas: Daughter of Head - 14 yr old white female, single, attended school - highest school grade attained: 8 - No

occupation, in School - No Occupation

Household:

- Owned farm, value \$700 - Farm Schedule: 17

- both born Ohio

Possessions: 4 Apr 1940 (age 49) a farm, valued at \$700, Farm Schedule: 17; Springfield Township,

Williams, Ohio, United States³

Military Service: 25 Apr 1942 (age 51) WW 2 Draft Reg. Card; Williams County, Ohio, United States¹⁰

Occupation: 25 Apr 1942 (age 51) -; Bryan, Williams, Ohio, United States¹⁰

Address: Williams County Commissioners

Physical 25 Apr 1942 (age 51) -; Williams County, Ohio, United States¹⁰

Description:

White, 5'5", 145# - Brown Eyes, Brown Hair - Light Complexion, Blind in right eye, Tattoo on right forearm

Biography: RobbHaas Web Page³⁷

Education: -3,17

- Attended School for 9 months [1]

- Able to read, write and speak English [1] [2]

- Highest school grade attained, 8 [3]

SourceList:

1900 US Census, Henry Haas, ID0384 Household, Doc5681.pdf
 1910 US Census, Caroline Whetstone, ID0385, Doc5691.pdf

[3] 1940 US Census

Military Service: U.S. Social Security Was not a veteran² 290-48-1974^{8,28}

Number: Signature:

_10,12,36 6 June 1912: Marriage Record

Nov 1933: Death Cert. for Bertha 25 Apr 1942: WW 2 Draft Reg. Card

Occupation:

_ _

Aug 1966: Retired from the Williams County Highway Department.

Parents:

Heinrich Haas and Caroline Haas^{8,14,15}

Father: Heinrich Haas [2] [3]Father Born Germany [2] [4]

- Mother: Caroline Whetstone Haas [2] [4]

- Mother Born Ohio [2] - Mother Born Germany [4]

- Mother: Anna Haas [3]

- Parents: Henry Haas and Anna Whetstone [1]

- Living in Henry and Caroline Haas Household (1900) [2]

- Son of Head of Household [2] [4]

[1] U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007, Valentine Haas, ID0468

[2] Obituary, Caroline Whetstone Haas, ID0385, Doc5688.pdf

[3] Marriage Record, Valentine Haas and Bertha P. Williams, Doc1651.pdf

[4] 1910 US Census, Caroline Whetstone, ID0385, Doc5691.pdf

[5] 1900 US Census, Henry Haas, DI0384 Household,

Residence: Siblings:

Jul 1943 (age 52) Stryker, Williams, Ohio, United States 18,19,20

_18

- August Haas, Brother [1]

SourceList:

[1] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377 (Hartford City), Doc0566.pdf

Residence: 1950 (age 59-60)

Bryan, Williams, Ohio, United States²²

living with daughter Elizabeth and husband Lauren Posey $\,$

- Father-in-law of Head of household [1]

Source List:

[1] 1950 US Census, Lauren Posey, ID1839 household, Doc6373.pdf

Occupation: 1950 (age 59-60) Truck Driver, County Highways; Bryan, Williams, Ohio, United

States²²

Father-in-law: 1950 (age 59-60) Valentine Wallace Haas appeared in the census in the household of

Loren Posey and Elizabeth Mae Haas in 1950 at 520 S. Allen in Bryan,

Williams, Ohio, United States.

Death: 7 Aug 1966 (age 75) Williams County, Ohio, United States^{4,5,6,8,11,23,26,28,38,39}

Cause: of a heart attack

I decided to use the 7 Aug 1966 date of death because it seemed to be more accurate.

- 6 Aug 1966 [1] - 7 Aug 1966 [2]

- 15 Aug 1966 [3] [4]

SsourceList:

- [1] Ohio Death Index, 1908-1932, 1938-1944, and 1958-2007
- [2] Obituary, Doc2116.pdf

[3] SSDI

[4] U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007, Valentine Haas, ID0468

9 Aug 1966 Zion Cemetery, Williams County, Ohio, United States^{4,5,6,11}

Zion Cemetery:

AKA:

- Scheer Cemetery
- · Mt. Zion Cemetery

- Location:
- Springfield Township, Williams County,, Ohio
- Located just west of the intersection of U.S 6 and State Route 66, near the Williams County/Defiance County line. It is on the site of the former Mount Zion German Reformed Church, and has also been called the Scheer Cemetery

Coordinates:

- 41°26'30.12"N, 84°21'46.08"W
- •

Burials:

- John Whetstone ID0394, Hannah Heckert Whetstone ID0395, Louisa Whetstone ID1898
- Heinrich Haas, Caroline Whetstone Haas ID0384 ID0385
- Valentine Wallace and Bertha Williams Haas
- Heckert Family Members

RobbHaas Cemetery Page: http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Cemeteries/Zion-Benner-Scheer Cemetery Ohio.htm

Find a Grave Page: https://www.findagrave.com/cemetery/44266

BillionGraves Page: http://billiongraves.com/pages/cemeteries/Zion-

Cemetery/79254#cemetery_id=79254&lim=0&num=25&order=asc&action=browse

Marriage

Burial:

Spouse: Bertha Pearl Williams (1891-1933) Children: Clarissa Ann Haas (1913-1914)

Elizabeth Mae Haas (1926-2011)

Marriage: 15 Jun 1912 (age 21)

- License Date: 15 June 1912 [1]

- Marriage Date: 15 June 1912 [1] - Marriage Place: Williams County, Ohio [1]

Official: Webster T. Stockstill, minister [1]
 Valentine or Bertha not previously married [1]

SourceList

[1] Marriage Record, Valentine Haas and Bertha P. Williams, Doc1651.pdf

Residence (family): 1913 (age 22-23)

- Address: 1518 E. 9th St.

Residence (family): 5 Jun 1917 (age 26)

- Address: 805 Kintner

Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁷

Williams County, Ohio, United States^{5,12,23,26,36,40,41}

Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, Office States

Defiance, Ohio, United States²⁹

Springfield Township, Williams, Ohio, United States³⁰

1920 (age 29-30) Extract:

1] Valentine Haas: Head - 29 yr. old white male, married - able to read, write and speak English. He and his mother born in Ohio and his father born in Germany. Occupation: Farmer on a general farm.

2] Bertha P [Williams] Haas: Wife of head - 30 yr. old white female, married. Able to read, write and speak English. She and her parents born in Ohio. No occupation.

Census (family): 1930 (age 39-40)

Census (family):

30 (age 39-40) Springfield Township, Williams, Ohio, United States²

Extract:

1] Valentine W. Haas: Head - 40 yr old white male, married at 22 yrs - did not attend school during the year - able to read, write and speak English - States that he and his parents were born in Ohio [Actually his father was born in Germany] - Occupation: Farmer -



Spouse: Bertha Pearl Williams



Daughter: Elizabeth Mae Haas, c. 1936, age 10

owned farm - Family had a radio - not a veteran.

- 2] Bertha P. [Williams] Haas: Wife of Head 41 yr old white female, married at 23 yrs. Did not attend school during year able to read, write and speak English She and her parents born in Ohio no occupation.
- 3] Elizabeth M. [Mae] Haas: Daughter of head 4 ?/12 white female, single did not attend school she and her parents born in Ohio no occupation

Property (Fam): 1930 (age 39-40) owmed Farm and Had a radio; Springfield Township, Williams, Ohio,

United States²

Individual Note 1

- Name: Valentine Haas [1] [2] [7] [8] [9] [10] [12] [13] [14] [15] [16]

Name: V. Wallie Haas [3] [4]Name: Wallie Haas [3] [6]Name: Uncle Volley Haas [5]

- Name: V. W. Haas (Signature) [6]

- Name: Wallace Haas [11]

Male [1] [7] [11] [16]White [7] [11] [16]

sourceList:

- [1] U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007, Valentine Haas, ID0468
- [2] 1913-1914 Emerson's Muncie City Directory, Doc5530.pdf, page 378
- [3] Find a Grave, Valentine Haas
- [4] Obituary, Valentine Haas
- [5] Autobiography, Norma Haas Robbins, ID0006, Doc872.pdf
- [6] WW 2 Draft Registration, Valentine Haas, Doc1630.pdf
- [7] 1900 US Census, Henry Haas, ID0384 Household, Doc5681.pdf
- [8] Obituary, Caroline Whetstone Haas, ID0385, Doc5688.pdf
- [9] Obituary, Newspaper Unknown, Caroline Whetstone Haas, Doc5689.pdf
- [10] Marriage Record, Valentine Haas and Bertha P. Williams, Doc1651.pdf
- [11] 1910 US Census, Caroline Whetstone, ID0385, Doc5691.pdf
- [12] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377 (Hartford City), Doc0566.pdf (A)
- [13] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Muncie Evening Press), Doc5378.pdf (A)
- [14] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Star, 18 July), Doc3987.pdf (A)
- [15] Death Record, Indiana, Haas, John, ID0466 (Meeks Mortuary Record), Doc1892.pdf (O/A)
- [16] 1950 US Census, Lauren Posey, ID1839 household, Doc6373.pdf

Individual Note 2

Web Tag: FamilySearch Profile Page

URL: https://www.familysearch.org/tree/person/L637-XS5

Note:

Individual Note 3

Web Tag: Find a Grave Link

URL: https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/73279694/valentine-wallace-haas

Note:

Individual Note 4

Web Tag: MRM Page

URL: http://sites.rootsmagic.com/robbhaas2/index.php

Note:

Individual Note 5

Web Tag: Valentine Haas Family - RobbHaas Page

URL: http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Haas/Heinrich%20&%20Caroline%20Haas%20Family.htm#Valentine%20Wallie%20Haas%20ID0468

Note:

Sources

- 1. Family History Sheet. "Descendants of Wilhelm Fischer". Created by Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, Nov 2006. Doc0537.pdf.
- 2. 1930 U.S. Census, Springfield Township, Williams County, Ohio. SD 1, ED 86-22, Sheet 6A, Dwelling 118, Family 118, Line 1, Valentine W Haas, ID0468 household. Original Data: NARA, T626, roll 1891. www.ancestry.com, accessed 1 May 2008. Acc001107/ Ph4704.jpg.
- 3. 1940 US Census, Springfield Township, Williams County, Ohio. SD 5, ED 86-22, Sheet 1B, Line 66, family 19, Valentine Haas. ID0468 Household. Original Data: NARA T-627. www.ancestry.com, accessed 9 Apr 2012. Acc002141/Ph9466.jpg.
- 4. Obituary, "V. Wallie Haas" Leader Enterprise (Montpelier, Ohio) 8 Aug 1966, Page 2, Col. 3. Repository: Williams County Public Library (Williams County, Ohio). Doc2116.pdf.
- 5. Marjorie Van Couwenberghe [ID0381] and Wilma Lucas [ID0379], The Haas Family: Including Fischer, Hain, Heckert & Whetstone families c1630 to 1983 (December 1983). Bk3396, Doc3185.pdf, Pg 17.
- 6. Book, Cemetery Records Springfield Township, Williams County, Ohio. Bryan, Ohio: Williams County Genealogical Society, 1992. Bk3518, page 50.
- 7. 1913-1914 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1913-1914. Charles Emerson, Muncie, Indiana: Central Printing company, 1913. www.ancestry.com, accessed 29 Dec 2019, Doc5530.pdf, page 378.
- 8. "U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007" Original data: Social Security Applications and Claims, 1936-2007. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 25 Oct 2018, Valentine Haas, ID0468.
- 9. Email, from Wilma ID0379 to Walt Jr ID0001, 31 Jan 2008, 455pm.
- 10. Military Record, World War 2 Draft Registration Cards, 1942, Valentine Wallie Haas, ID0468. U.S. Selective Service System, 4th Registration. NARA. www.ancesty.com, accessed 22 May 2013. Acc002690/Doc1630.pdf.
- 11. Find a Grave Memorial, Haas, Valentine Wallace "Wallie", ID0468Find a Grave, database and images (https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/73279694/valentine-wallace-haas: accessed 11 May 2023), memorial page for Valentine Wallace "Wallie" Haas (2 Oct 1890–7 Aug 1966), Find a Grave Memorial ID 73279694, citing Zion Cemetery, Williams County, Ohio, USA; Maintained by RobbHaas (contributor 47499592).
- 12. Marriage Record, Valentine Haas and Bertha P. Williams, 15 June 1912, Williams County, Ohio., Bk 10, P 390, cn 780. Database Online: "Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-1994," index and images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/X8H4-H3K: accessed 25 May 2013), Valentine Haas and Bertha P. Williams, 1912 Acc002713/Doc1651.pdf.
- 13. Interview with Norma Louise Haas (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396), by Walter Clifton Robbins, Jr-Son, 16 Nov 2001. Acc000013, Name as Vollie.
- 14. 1900 US Census, Henry Haas, ID0384 Household. SD 4, ED 5, Sheet 6A, Stamped 53, 814 Harrison St., Defiance, Defiance County, Ohio, Line 27, Dwelling 107, Family 126. NARA Data: Roll T623, FHL microfilm: 1241263. Enumeration Date: 5 June 1900. www.ancestry.com, accessed 10 April 2020. Doc5681.pdf.
- 15. "MRS. CAROLINE HAAS DIE" Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 22 Jan 1928, page 6, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/251364274/, accessed 17 April 2020, Doc5688.pdf.
- 16. Obituary, Caroline Whetstone Haas, ID0385. Newspaper unknown, Jan 1928. Newspaper and Laminated versions. Wilma Haas Lucas Papers, 2010. Doc5689.pdf.
- 17. Caroline Haas, ID0385, 1910 US Census, Springfield Township, Williams County, Ohio, SD 4, ED 133, Sheet 11A, Line 26, Dwelling 225, Family 230. Original NARA Data: Thirteenth Census of the United States, 1910 (NARA microfilm publication T624, 1,178 rolls). Records of the Bureau of the Census, Record Group 29. National Archives, Washington, D.C. Roll: T624_1241; Page: 11A; Enumeration District: 0133; FHL microfilm: 1375254. www.ancestry.com, accessed 20 April 2020. Doc5691.pdf.
- 18. Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, Hartford City Newspaper, July 1943. Repository: RobbHaas Digital Archives, Doc0566.pdf.
- 19. Obituary, "August Haas, Foreman at Ball Bros. Co., Dies" (August Haas, ID0377), Muncie Evening Press (Muncie, Indiana), 17 July 1943, Page 7, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/249326172/, accessed 9 May 2020. Doc5378.pdf.
- 20. Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, 18 July 1943. "August Haas Dead; Lingering Illness" Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 18 July 1943, page 3, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/248650287/ (accessed 10 May 2020), Doc3987-003.pdf.
- 21. Funeral Home Record and Obituary, John Haas, Meeks Mortuary, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Book 123, 7 Aug 1936 to

- 30 Nov 1936, John Haas, ID0466. Database, Muncie Public Library, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. accessed 24 July 2021. Doc1892.pdf.
- 22. 1950 US Census, Lauren Posey, ID1839 Household, 1950 US Census, ED 86-12, Bryan, Williams County, Ohio, Sheet 6, Line 7. Original data: Department of Commerce. Bureau of the Census. 1913-1/1/1972. Population Schedules for the 1950 Census, 1950 1950. Washington, DC: National Archives at Washington, DC, Record Group 29, Roll 3099. www.ancestrty.com (accessed 27 Aug 2022, Doc6373.pdf.
- 23. Family Group Sheet, "Descendants of Johan Leonard Haas" by Wilma Haas Lucas ID0379, 10 Aug 2003. Acc000291.
- 24. 1910 US Census, Springfield Towhship, Williams County, Ohio. SD4, ED 133, Sheet 11, Dwelling 225, Family 230, Line 26, Caroline Haas, ID0385 Household. Original Data: NARA, T624, roll 1241. www.ancestry.com, Accessed 10 Jan 2008. Acc001049/ Ph4029.jpg.
- 25. Harter, Fayne E. Birth records of Defiance County, OH, 1 July 1867 19 December 1908. Defiance County, Ohio: Defiance County Chapter OGS, 2001, Bk3568...
- 26. Lucas, Wilma, The Haas Family, 1992. (Jonesboro, Indiana: Author, 1992; Bk3397/Doc3186.pdf, pg 13.
- 27. Obituary, Caroline Whetstone Haas, ID0385, Newspaper Unknown, probably an Ohio paper, Jan 1928. Acc000673/Doc1588.pdf.
- 28. US Social Security Administration, "Social Security Death Index", database, Social Security Death Index, database on-line www.ancestry.com, accessed 5 July 2011. Entry for Valentine Haas 290-48-1974; derived from U.S. Social Security Administration, Death Master File, database (Alexandria, Virginia: National Technical Information Service). Acc001903.
- 29. Military Record, World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, Defiance County, Ohio, Valentine Haas, ID0468, 5 June 1917. Original Data: U.S. Selective Service System, WW 1 Daft Registration Cards, 1917-1918. NARA, M1509. www.ancestry.com, accessed 22 May 2013. Acc002689/Doc1629.pdf.
- 30. 1920 US Census, Springfield Township, Williams County, Ohio. SD 4, ED 31, Section 36, Sheet 10B, Dwelling 232, Family 248, Line 91, Valentin W Haas, ID0468 household. Original Data: NARA, T625_1450. www.ancestry.com, accessed 1 May 2008. Acc001106/ Ph4703.jpg.
- 31. Headstone Inscription, Haas Bertha P 1891-1933 V Wallie, 1892-1966.
- 32. 1900 US Census, Defiance, Defiance County, Ohio. SD 4, ED 5, Sheet 6, Dwelling 127, Family 125, Line 27, 814 Harrison St, Ward 2, Henry Haas Household. Original Data: NARA, T623, roll 1263. www.ancestry.com. Acc000705/ Ph7753.jpg.
- 33. Marriage Record, Valentine Haas and Bertha P. Williams, 15 June 1912, Williams County, Ohio., Bk 10, P 390, cn 780. Database Online: "Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-1994," index and images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/X8H4-H3K: accessed 25 May 201.
- 34. Marjorie Van Couwenberghe [ID0381] and Wilma Lucas [ID0379], The Haas Family: Including Fischer, Hain, Heckert & Whetstone families c1630 to 1983 (December 1983). Bk3396, Doc3185.pdf, Note 1: Pg 18.
- 35. Database On-line, "Ohio, Death Index, 1908-1932, 1938-1944, and 1958-2007," index, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/VKLK-MVL: accessed 22 May 2013), Valenti [Valentine] W Haas, 1966, Certificate No. 65534, Volume No. 18578. Acc002688/Doc1629.pdf.
- 36. Ibid. "Ohio, Deaths, 1908-1953," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XZVH-8QX: accessed 12 August 2015), Bertha Peal Haas, 28 Nov 1933; citing Defiance, Defiance, Ohio, reference fn 61757; FHL microfilm 1,992,981.
- 37. Web Page, RobbHaas, RobbHaas Web Page Valentine "Wallie" Haas ID0468.
- 38. Database On-line, "Ohio, Death Index, 1908-1932, 1938-1944, and 1958-2007," index, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/VKLK-MVL: accessed 22 May 2013), Valenti [Valentine] W Haas, 1966, Certificate No. 65534, Volume No. 18578. Acc002688.
- 39. Obituary, Valentine W. Haas. The Blade (Toledo, Ohio), 8 Aug 1966, page 11, Col. 1. wwww.myheritage.com, accessed 18 Oct 2018. Doc4901.pdf.
- 40. Family Group Sheet, "Descendants of Wilhelm Fischer". Created by Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, Nov 2006. Acc000640. Ph8185-001 to 003.jpg.
- 41. City Directory, Muncie, Indiana, 1913, page 378, Haas Family. Database Online: "US City Directories, 1821-1989. www.ancestry.com, accessed 12 Aug 2015.

Bibliography

"MRS. CAROLINE HAAS DIE" Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 22 Jan 1928, page 6, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/251364274/, accessed 17 April 2020, Doc5688.pdf.

"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007" Original data: Social Security Applications and Claims, 1936-2007. www.ancestry.com, accessed.

1900 US Census, Henry Haas, ID0384 Household. SD 4, ED 5, Sheet 6A, Stamped 53, 814 Harrison St., Defiance, Defiance County, Ohio, Line 27, Dwelling 107, Family 126. NARA Data: Roll T623, FHL microfilm: 1241263. Enumeration Date: 5 June 1900. www.ancestry.com, accessed 10 April 2020. Doc5681.pdf.

1900 US Census.

1910 US Census.

1913-1914 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1913-1914. Charles Emerson, Muncie, Indiana: Central Printing company, 1913. www.ancestry.com, accessed 29 Dec 2019, Doc5530.pdf.

1920 US Census.

1930 U.S. Census.

1940 US Census.

1950 US Census.

Book.

Caroline Haas, ID0385, 1910 US Census, Springfield Township, Williams County, Ohio, SD 4, ED 133, Sheet 11A, Line 26, Dwelling 225, Family 230. Original NARA Data: Thirteenth Census of the United States, 1910 (NARA microfilm publication T624, 1,178 rolls). Records of the Bureau of the Census, Record Group 29. National Archives, Washington, D.C. Roll: T624_1241; Page: 11A; Enumeration District: 0133; FHL microfilm: 1375254. www.ancestry.com, accessed 20 April 2020. Doc5691.pdf.

City Directory.

Database On-line.

Death Record, Indiana, Haas, John, ID0466 (Meeks Mortuary Record, Obituary), Doc1892.pdf.

Email.

Family Group Sheet.

Family History Sheet. "Descendants of Wilhelm Fischer". Created by Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, Nov 2006. Doc0537.pdf. Find a Grave Memorial.

Harter, Fayne E. Birth records of Defiance County, OH, 1 July 1867 - 19 December 1908. Defiance County, Ohio: Defiance County Chapter OGS, 2001, Bk3568..

Headstone Inscription.

Interview with Norma Louise Haas (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396), by Walter Clifton Robbins, Jr-Son, 16 Nov 2001.

Lucas, Wilma, The Haas Family, 1992. (Jonesboro, Indiana: Author, 1992; Bk3397/Doc3186.pdf.

Marjorie Van Couwenberghe [ID0381] and Wilma Lucas [ID0379], The Haas Family: Including Fischer, Hain, Heckert & Whetstone families c1630 to 1983 (December 1983). Bk3396, Doc3185.pdf.

Marriage Record.

Military Record.

Obituary, "August Haas, Foreman at Ball Bros. Co., Dies" (August Haas, ID0377), Muncie Evening Press (Muncie, Indiana), 17 July 1943, Page 7, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/249326172/, accessed 9 May 2020. Doc5378.pdf.

Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, 18 July 1943. "August Haas Dead; Lingering Illness" Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 18 July 1943, page 3, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/248650287/ (accessed 10 May 2020), Doc3987-003.pdf.

Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, Hartford City Newspaper, July 1943. Repository: RobbHaas Digital Archives, Doc0566.pdf.

Obituary, Caroline Whetstone Haas, ID0385. Newspaper unknown, Jan 1928. Newspaper and Laminated versions. Wilma Haas Lucas Papers, 2010. Doc5689.pdf.

Obituary

US Social Security Administration, "Social Security Death Index", database.

Web Page, RobbHaas.